

15th October 2021

Dear parents and carers,

There has been some new guidance for schools published by the Government and Public Health England today.

This guidance has been put together as case rate amongst young people across the country are the highest they have ever been and there have been problems with the processing of some PCR test results. It formalises the measures that many schools have already been using on the recommendation of our local Public Health advisors.

The new guidance states that children and staff should self-isolate and not come to school if:

- 1. They have tested PCR positive (positive case) 10 days isolation
- 2. They are LFD positive and have symptoms (presumptive positive even if PCR is negative) 10 days isolation

A PCR test should always be booked in order to confirm the LFD result. However, if there is a positive LFD test and the person has symptoms, or they have repeated positive LFD tests, then the individual is presumed positive, even if this is contradicted by the PCR result.

3. They are a household contact (parent, sibling etc.) of someone who has tested PCR positive or presumptive positive until they have a negative PCR test result.

The recommendation is that daily LFD testing take place and that parents are vigilant in looking for any symptoms. If the individual begins to show symptoms or tests positive on an LFD then they should self-isolate and take another PCR test.

This guidance is in place until further notice. We will, of course, keep you informed of any changes when they happen.

Many thanks with your support.

Kind regards

Tracey Hart Headteacher

Love learning, work together, achieve and shine.

Tatworth Primary School School Lane Tatworth Chard Somerset TA20 2RX Telephone: 01460 220565 Email: tatworth@educ.somerset.gov.uk

Company Number: 7700773

